
                DAYS OF OUR LIVES #278 
 
 
       Happy New Year 
This newsletter is intended for the use of the ASA TURKEY Veteran's. Comments or submissions to the DAYS 
OF OUR LIVES are most welcome. I will respond to all emails and will assist whenever needed, but reserve the 
right to edit for content and clarity and welcome any errors that may appear herein 

Bill Simon’s contributions to the ASA Turkey Vet's is priceless as he also maintains the DOOL website at 
http://dool-1.tripod.com and also on the Det 4 website. Once its gone – maybe the DOOL will follow. 
Hopefully not! It was Bill Simons and the late Mark Hamilton (Det 27) who were the first to establish websites 
for ASA Turkey Veterans!  

 

 

PATTY AND I HAD A WONDERFUL CHRISTmas AND SUSPECT THAT EVERY ONE READING THIS 
DOOL  did the same – Also we wish you all a PROSPEROUS 2016 and hope to see you at the 
reunion at a location yet to be found.  In DOOL #277 I reported that a SEARCH IS UNDERWAY 
FOR 2016 REUNION SITE and that the following places are being considered for the 2016 reunion  

 
                                          Pigeon Forge, TN by Walt Haase and Ed Booth 
                                          Branson, MO by Bill Pruitt 
                                          Akron/Canton, OH by Dean Lapp 
                                          Buffalo/Niagara Falls by Dick Ball 
 
 
JUST RECENTLY DAYTON, OH & NASHVILLE, TN POPPED UP WHEN THE CVB’S  CONTACTED ME 
AND WILL BE WORKING HARD TO GET THE ASA TURKEY GROUP TO CHOOSE THEM 

 
   

                            
 INTERESTINGLY – FOR THOSE WHO ACTUALLY READ THE MONTHLY DOOL – I RECEIVED ONLY 3 REPLIES TO 
THE DOOL WEBSITE SURVEY.IN DOOL #277.. 
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    Below  is photo’s  taken in 1962 while I was TDY to Det 27 from the 320th USASA Bn at Bad Aibling, Germany 

                              
 
 
                                       
 

                                                                
                                               THE MANZARALI MERCEDES VARAN BUS TO ANKARA 
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IT’S BEEN OVER 40 YEARS THAT THE SO-CALLED VIETNAM WAR ENDED.  I’M WONDERING HOW MANY OF  
YOU WHO SERVED IN VIETNAM REMEMBER THE ABOVE SCRIP.  ITS PURPOSE WAS TO MINIMIZE BLACK – 
MARKET.  These were exchanged for South Vietnam Piastres to purchase items or ‘services’ on the local market. 
                    IF YOU KEPT ANY SCRIP AS A SOUVENIR – IT’S NOW BEING SOLD ON E-BAY. 
 
 
 

                                       A RECOMMENDATION 
Wayne Dyer of Groton, VT recommends  that readers of the DOOL watch the   
National Geographic Channel this Sunday, January 3rd 2016 at 9 PM Eastern on 
Wikileaks.  Wayne is still wondering how a PFC could have access to 90,000 
sensitive documents... http://channel.nationalgeographic.com/videos/we-steal-
secrets-the-story-of-wikileaks-trailer/ 
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                     THE FIRST ASA TURKEY REUNION PHOTO

                                                                                    
                                         MANZARALI STATION VET’S at the FIRST ASA TURKEY REUNION 
1ST ROW:  Walt Dubicki, Phil Kelly, Virgil Rearick, Don Salcido, Jim Herring and Ted Willingham.  2nd ROW:  
Bruce Haman, Rob Nearpass,  Roy DesRuisseux, Elder RC Green, Stuart Smith, Bill Binney, Gene Cram, John 
Cruddas and Jim Harber/  Missing:  Bill Bender. Tom Cavanaugh, George Kinser, Thom Leonard and  Jim Moore 

     A LOOK BACK AT THE 2002 ASA TURKEY REUNION 
                                                              http://dool-1.tripod.com  

                                                                         click on #88 
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I AM NOW STOPPING AND LOOKING BACK TO THE 2002 REUNION HELD AT  HERSHEY, PA 13-15 SEPTEMBER. 
IT WAS THE MOST ATTENDED REUNION TO DATE .  THE 2002 REPORT IS IN DOOL #88 AND I’M STILL AMAZED 
THAT I WAS USING A SLOW DIAL-UP SERVER (ercgreen@yourinter.net) TO PREPARE THE DOOL’S.  I TOOK 
MANY PHOTO’S ON 10 FLOPPY DISKS, BUT COULD NOT INCLUDE THEM IN #88, BUT NOW HAVE INCLUDED 
THEM HEREIN - I DID RECEIVE A EXCELLENT SLIDE SHOW CD FROM JIM HARBER, BUT WAS NOT ABLE TO COPY 
ANY OF THE PHOTO FROM THE SLIDE SHOW CD. 

There were 126+ people in attendance who came from 24 states. Of those, there were 
21 people who reside west of the Mississippi River. See #88 for the breakdown, by 
state. 

ALSO OF INTEREST IS THE FACT THAT 32 OF THE 73 VET’S PRESENT 
HAVE NOT RETURNED TO ANOTHER REUNION.   

All of the ASA sites (4, 4-2, 4-4, 27) were represented. The STRATCOM unit (Det 
66) at Manzarali had NO ONE there and only a handful contribute to the DAYS OF 
OUR LIVES newsletter! A thought, maybe they consider themselves outsider's. This 
was the first year that Det 4 (SINOP) was included in the reunion festivities and the 
18 ex-Diogenes Station vet's (plus their wives) who attended thoroughly enjoyed 
themselves as you will see when you read their comments, in random order below.  

PLEASE NOTE THAT THE ASA TURKEY GROUP REUNIONS STARTED IN 
2001 AT FORT DEVENS, THE PLACE WHERE MOST ASA'ers RECEIVED 
THEIR TRAINING! 
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This was the hospitality  room and yes it was small.  I’m wondering how many of the above vet’s can be 
identified.  I have the listing.  Lets see yours 

 

2002 REUNION ATTENDEES LIST 
   

             The numbers to the far right is the number of reunions attended by that person from 2001 to 2015 

                        THE 2002 REUNION HAS BEEN THE LARGEST ATTENDED  REUNION 

1. Dave Althouse, SP5, Supply, Det 27, 66-68, Reading, PA (1)  

2. Jerry Anderson, SP4, 341.10, Det 27, 57-59, Racine, WI (2)  

3. Tony & Val Antonello, SFC, 05K, Det 27, 65-68, Det 4, 69-70, Burke, VA (10) 

4. Mitch & Dorothy Armstrong, SP5, 059, Det 27, 60-61, New Bern, NC (3) 

5. Eric & Ramona Balderson, 1LT, Fin O, Det 27, 62-63, Mendham, NJ (6)  
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6. Dick & Jean Bartholf, SP5, 058, Det 27, 60-62, Mayfield, NY (1)   

7. Bill Baskervill, SP6, 98J, Det 4-2, 65-68, Richmond, VA (1)   

8. Tom & Linda Beall, SP5, 98C, Det 27, 65-66, Mentor, OH  (1)  

9. Bill & Dawn Bender, SP4, 05K, Det 4-4, 70-71, Chalfont, PA (5)   

10. Chuck & Helen Bergmann, SP5, 05H, Det 27, 66-67, Bay Village, OH (7)  

11. Bill & Carole Binney, SP5, 98C,Det 27, 66-67, Severn, MD (3)  

12. Sam & Linda Brungard, SP5, 98J, Det 4-2, 65-67, Mill Hall, PA, (1) 

13. Larry & Diane Camp, SP5, 05H, Det 27, 67-67 & 4-4, 67-68, Coldwater, MI (1) 

14. Kevin & Sylvia Camson, SP4, 982, Det 27, 62-63, Bay Shore, NY (1) 

15. Mike & Jane Comroe, SP4, 059, Det 27, 61-62, Audubon, PA (10) 

16. Lanny & Jackie Couvillon, SP4, 058, Det 27, 62-64, Novato, CA (1) 

                                                                                                                                                                                          
17. Gene & Phyllis Cram, CW2, T/A, Det 27, 66-67, Dunnellon, FL  (3) 

18. Roy & Josie DesRuisseaux, PFC, MP, Det 27, 61-62, Upper Darby, PA (2)   

19. Walt & Bev Dubicki, SGT, 058/059, Det 27, 61-63, Louisville, KY (2) 

20. Ike and Helen Eisenhart, SP4, 733.10, Det 27, 63-64, Dover, PA (1)  

21. Tom Fittante, SP5, 98G, Det 27, 61-63, New Waterford,  OH (9) 

                                                                                                                                                                                        
22. Rudy & Ruth Gordon, SP6, 98GRU, Det 27, 65-67, Canton, GA  (1) 

23. Elder & Patricia Green, SFC, 98C, Det 27 & 4-4, 66-68, Indiana, PA  (14) 

24. John W. Grimes III, SP4, 98C, Det 27, 64-65, Sun City West, AZ  (1)                                                                                    

25. Jim & Becky Harber, SP5, 058, Det 27, 62-63, Acworth, GA (3) 

                                                                                                                                                                                        
26. Larry & Jean Heese, 058, Det 27, 60-62, Cedar Rapids, IA  (1)    

27. Mark & Susan Henning, SP5, 32G, Det 4, FE72-FE73, Hamburg, NY (1)                                                                                                                                                                                   
28. Jim & Susan Herring, SP5, 05H, Det 27, 66-67, Evansville, IN (2) 

29. Bob and Annie Holder, CSM, 98Z, Det 27, 66-67, Port Charlotte, NC (1) 

30. Ed Holder, brat, son of CSM & Annie Holder, PA (1) 
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31. Terry & Sharon Jennette, SP4, C/C, Det 27, JN62-DE63, Louisville, KY (1) 

32. Gary & Virgie Jorgensen, SP5, 058, Det 27&4-4, 66-68, Duluth, MN (1)      

33. Ed and Florence Jones, SP5, 059, Det 27, 62-65, Bismarck, IL (9)                                                                                                                                                                                

34. Vern & Peggy Kallenborn, SP3, Det 4, 56-57, KY (1)      

35. Gilbert Kelbaugh, SP5, 059, Det 4, 62-62, Frederick, MD (2)  

36. Phil and Donnie Kelly, SP4, S2, Det 27, DE62-MY64, Ridgecrest, CA (2) 

37. John Kerns, Det 4, JL60-JL61, Oelwein, IA (1) 

38. Jon and Pat Kettenring, 1LT, Det 27, 63-64, Summit, NJ (1)  

39. George Kinser, SP5, Det 4, 69-70, Det 4-4, 70-72, Leesburg, VA (3) 

40. Ken & Donna Lady, SP5, 058, Det 27, 61-62, Santa Monica, CA  

41. Bill Simons, SP4, 058, Det 4, 59-60, Southampton, NJ  (2)                                                                                                                                                                                     

42. Harry & Frances Lance, SP4, 058, Det 4, 59-60, Nazareth, PA  

43. Steve MacCartan, SP5, 059, Det 27, 63-64, Savanna, IL (1)  

44. Norman Mau, SP4, Det 27, JA65-JN66, Potomac, MD  (3) 

45. Charles McClevish, PFC, 711, Det 27, 63-64, Dundalk, MD  (4)  

46. George & Donna Meisner, SP4, Det 4, 56-57, Shalimar, FL deceased (1) 

47. Bob & Peg Murphy, SP5, 058, Det 4 & 27, 61-62, Glen Burnie, MD  (2) 

48. Rob & Lorraine Nearpass, SGT, MP, Det 27, 64-66, Belvidere, NJ  (7) 

49. Hank Neill, SP5-2LT, Finance, Det 27, 62-64, Springfield, VA (5) 

50. Jimmy & Rita Nolan, CW4, Det 27, JA64-JN66, Hopewell, VA (1) 

51. Roy & Mary Norman, SP5, 058, Det 27, 61-62, Caldwell, TX (2) 

52. John & Kathleen O'brien, SP5, 98G, Det 4, 64-65, Beaver Creek, OH  (12) 

53. Ozzie & Norene Osswald, SP5, 989, Det 4, 64-65, Hudson,NY  (4) 

54. John & Janette Owen, SP5, 93J, Det 4, 64-66, Elkhart, IA  (10)                                                                    
GOT AS FAR AS SOMERSET, PA ON TURNPIKE, RETURNED HOME TO IA FOR HEALTH REASONS 

55. Jim & Jean Peron, SP2, 058, Det 4, 56-57, Kirkwood, PA (1) 
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56. Elliot & Candy Potter, SP5, 058, Det 27, 62-64, Windslow, ME (1) 

57. Ralph, Linda and Lee Richter, SP5, 05K, Det 27, 66-67, Columbus, OH  (2) 

58. Don Ropp, SP4, 98C, Det 4, 74 & Det 4-4, 74-75, Freehold, NJ (1) 

59. Don Salcido, SP5, 05H, Det 27, 66-67, Chula Vista, CA   (3) 

60. Ted & Barbara Scabarozi, SP5, 33B Det 4, 69-70, Mantua, NJ  (1)                                                                                                                                                                                     

61. Dan & Marjorie Schoppe, SP5, 32G, Det 27, AP65-OC67, Leander, TX  (2)      

62. Bill Simons, SP4, 058, Det 4, 59-60, Southampton, NJ  (2)                                                                                                                                                                                     

63. Walt Sinor, SP4, F&AO, Det 27, 62-63, Valley Head, AL.,   (7) 

64. Stuart Smith, SP4, 058, Det 27, 64-66, Cheasapeake, VA (3)     

65. Gary Stolp, SP6, 98C, Det 27, 64-67, San Antonio, TX  (2)    

66. Frank Stumpf, SP6, 98J, Det 4-2, 64-66, Willow Street, PA (1) 

67. Dave & Sue Tavernetti, 1LT, Watch Off Tk #4, Det 27, 62-63, King City, CA (6)    

68. Chuck & Penny Teschker, Det 27, 059, 60-62, Hartland, MI (2)     

69. Glenn & Nancy Trumpower, WO1, S4, Det 4, 66-67, Falling Waters, WV (1) 

70. Jim & Marcia Van Brocklin, SP5, Det 4 (Samsun), 1956, Hamburg, NY (2) deceased                                                                                                                                                                            

71. Bob & Fran Van Erem, Det 4, 59-60, Olney, MD.,  (1)     

72. Preston & Louise White, E5, MP, Det 27, 65-67, Cheshire, CT (1)      

73. Ted & Sue Willingham, SP5, 33C, Det 27, 66-68, Easthampton, MA  (3)     

74. Gary & Marian Winch, SP5, Det 27, 62-64, Severna Park, MD (1)     
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Below is the photo’s of the first ASA Turkey held at Fort Devens in September 2001 

 

 

                                                                                                                           
                               Tony & Val Antonello,  E6-E7 05K Det 27, AU65-MR68, Det 4, 69-70  

Elder & Patty; Thanks for all the hard work that you put into setting up the Hershey reunion. A Job 
Well Done! We had a wonderful time and met some great people.  ASAers are truly still the best!  
Looking forward to seeing all the Turkey bunch at the next reunion. Take care and KTF, Tony & Val  
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                                                                      Elder and Patty Green (14) 
 
 

                                                      
                                                               Patty and our best friend, Raje 
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                                                       Kay & John O’brien (12) 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                                                        
                                              Tom Fittante, SP5, 98G, Det 27, 61-63  (9) 
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                    Herbert E (Ed) & Florence Jones, E5 059 Det 27, OC62-MR65 (9) 
I want you to know the reunion was GREAT!  Although there was not many people there from my era 
(Det 27, Site 23, Manzarali), the history of Det 4 from start to almost finish was very fascinating.  
Jim Peron and Ozzie Osswald did a remarkable job which was backed up later on in the program. I 
had forgotten about the trees, learned a lot about the FOCK ROCK and the pictures reminded me of 
a lot of things this old mind has forgotten. When I got up to speak, I should have saved the death of 
JFK until last because it choked me up and I couldn't talk which I want to apologize for happening.  I 
also learned there were two distinct groups at Det 27, those that lived on post (usually under 2 yrs 
service and living on Army pay) and those that lived a better life off post. I couldn't understand this 
fact until I realized that you guys were stationed there as concurrent duty assignments and were in 
the Army longer than my three years. I think that some had parents who sent them money to live off 
post, we had one named Jerry Wilson and his wife from California.  Anyway, Florence and I 
appreciate your fine work, we did not get much of a chance to talk with you or your lovely wife, Patty, 
which I hope will change at the next reunion. 
 I did not intend to upset you with the envelopes we passed around to help out on the refreshments 
and room. I have no idea how much was collected, but probably it was not enough. Those rooms 
can't be cheap per day either. One comment not meant as a criticism, when people are talking or 
giving slide presentations, it would be nice if those who want to talk with their friends left the area just 
as a way of being polite.  I plan to tell a few more good stories at the next reunion, just tell us where 
and when and how we can help out. Ed Jones   

January 1, 2016 Page 13 of 52



                                                                                                                                                  
                                      Gilbert Kelbaugh, SP5, 059, Det 4, 62 (2) 
 
 

                                                                                      
                                                  Stuart Smith, SP4, 058, Det 27, 64-66                                                                                                            
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                             Chuck & Helen Bergmann, E4 05H Det 27 MY66-DE67 (7) 
Let me congratulate you on a job well done. It was a great success  and everyone had a good time. I 
got to talk to some of the people that remembered me and worked on the same trick as I did.  
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                                     Dawn & Bill Bender (5)  -  Lorraine & Bob Nearpass  (7)  
 

 

 

                                                                          

 

                                                                                                    
                                                           Ramona & Eric Balderson (6) 
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                                                                    Sue & Dave Tavernetti (6) 

 

 

 

                                                                                                                   
                                                BENDER, Bill & Dawn, E4, 05K, Det 4-4, JA70-JL71  (5) 

Dear Elder:- Regarding our second get together, I think over all it went pretty well. It was a nice touch 
for the race track to put an official welcome TUSLOG sign out for us! The meal was well worth every 
cent spent. My only suggestion for the next event is to obtain a guest speaker for the main dinner. 
Some one perhaps that could contribute information concerning what is taking place now or perhaps 
some other appropriate military theme. I for one would love to hear the insights of SIGNIT operations 
today. Someone with a NSA past could provide a non classified briefing about current operations 
such as intercepting Osama Bin Laden's cell phone conversations etc. While it's good to recall old 
memories from ASA days, I'm certain the ladies were bored to tears. I am looking forward to another 
get together and perhaps I can "drag" a few more Det 4-4 people to it! Best Regards and ASA All the 
Way!   
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                                               Hank Neill, SP5-2LT, F&AO, Det 27, 62-64  (5) 

 

                                                                                                          
                                   Norene Osswald, Charles McClevish & Ozzie Osswald (4) 
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                                                Mitch (Attaturk) & Dorothy Armstrong  (3) 

 
 

 

                                            
                                                                Carole & Bill Binney (3) 
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                             Gene & Phyllis Cram, OIC T/A Det 27, 66-67 (3) 

1. INCREDIBLY WELL PLANNED AND EXECUTED, AN ORGANIZATIONAL 
MASTERPIECE.  
2. NOT ABLE TO HOST THE 2003 REUNION, HEALTH ISSUES PROHIBIT IT.  
3. CAN'T GO BACK TO TURKEY FOR SAME REASON AS ITEM 2. 

KEEP US POSTED ABOUT NEXT REUNION AND, GOD WILLING, WE WILL BE 
THERE - THANKS AGAIN FOR A GREAT REUNION AND FOR SO MUCH FOR ALL 
YOU'VE DONE!! 

[Gene consolidated the pictures that he took at the reunion onto two discs and mailed 
them to me for inclusion in the 2002 Memory Book. The Cram's have been our friends 
since 1955 when I first met Gene and his brother at Ogi Camp in Tokyo and then we 
worked together 1960-63 at Bad Aibling, Germany, then at Manzarali 66-67. The first 
one on the orange disc is of the Vannoys that we took on our way to the reunion. If you 
will be updating the roster, the Vannoy's phone number should read (366) 667-7036. 
Thanks again for a great reunion. GENE (CW2, USA(Ret)) & PHYL CRAM. 
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                                                                          Becky & Jim Harber (3) 

 

                                                                                                     
                                                Norman Mau, E2-E4 Det 27, JA65-JN66 (3) 
 
- Elder, Thanks for organizing and hosting the reunion that I enjoyed very much. When I arrived at the 
reunion, I only recognized one person from my time, Bob Nearpass, (Bob did not remember me.) but 
Jim Nolan did jog my memory to remembering him. As a lower enlisted and Jim being near the end of 
his career, we did not see much of each other while in Turkey. However, Jim and I had a good visit at 
Hershey as we remembered many others who were in Turkey with us. And I met people like Walt 
Sinor and Ike Eisenhart, Hank Neill, and Eric Balderson, who preceded me at the Det 27 finance 
offices. I was also impressed that the Sergeant Major Holder would remember me. For the possible 
future reunion planned in Maryland, please let me know if you need someone to run around near Ft 
Meade to tie up loose ends as I live about an hour from the proposed site. Also if you want me to 
relay the Days of our Lives to more people, please let me know. Norman Mau  
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                                                                                                             Don Salcido, SP5, 05H, Det 27, 66-67, Chula Vista, CA   (3) 

                                  
 

 

                      .                                     
                        Kevin & Sylvia Camson of Bay Shore, NY and Jim & Becky Harber of  Acworth, GA 
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                                                                       Det 27 ditty-boppers                                                                                                      
Peggy Murphy, Ken Lady, Jim Herring, Larry Camp, Diane Camp (hidden), Susan Herring, Donna Lady & Bob 
Murphy 
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                    Dan & Marjorie Schoppe of  Leander, TX and Helen & Chuck Bergmann of Bay Village, OH 
 

 

                                                                                                                                       
                                                                          Donna & Ken Lady 
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                                            Bill Simons, SP4, 058, Det 4, 59-60, Southampton, NJ  (2)                                                                                                                                                                                     
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                                                 Ted  Scabarozi, SP5, 33B Det 4, 69-70, Mantua, NJ  (1)                                                                                                                                                                                     
 

       

                                                                                                                                                                                                           

                                                                                                                                                                                                        
                                                        Larry & Jean Heese, 058, Det 27, 60-62, Cedar Rapids, IA  (1)    
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First off thanks again for putting together this reunion.  My wife and I had a very nice time! This 
reunion was certainly a special event in my life. I not only had a chance to renew some old 
friendships but my wife also made some new friends with the wives of the fellows I served with. We 
certainly plan to keep these friendships alive. I also enjoyed hearing and exchanging stories with 
quite a few other fellows that I never knew until last week end.  I can best describe this reunion as an 
opportunity to kick back, enjoy and reflect on a time of my life that seemed to have been lost for a 
good many years. Like many of us I have been so busy with my work, raising a family and being part 
of a community that I never took time to stay in touch as much as I would have liked to. This reunion 
was an opportunity to renew these old friendships and hopefully now I'll have a few more years to 
keep them alive and grow them. I also liked the area you chose for this gathering. I'm from the 
Midwest and so after last weekend Jean and I spent a few more day traveling about the area and 
enjoying our nations early history. Thanks for making this possible. Larry Heese  
 

                                                                                       
                                                                       Det 4 round table                                                                                                          
                           Fran Van Erem, John Kerns, Bill Simons, Harry Lance & Bob Van Erem 
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                                   Rudy & Ruth Gordon, SP6, 98GRU, Det 27, 65-67, Canton, GA  (1) 

 

 

 

                                                                             
                                 Chuck McClevish, Jerry Anderson and Don Salcido  
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KETTENRING, Jon & Pat,  2LT-1LT, AIS, Det 27, 63-64 - Elder, Just a note of thanks for your care in organizing the reunion. I don't 
usually go in for such things, but this was fun and rewarding. Obviously it would not have happened without your efforts. Best 
wishes, Jon Kettenring  

 

RICHTER, Ralph E and Linda., SP4-SP5, 05K, Det 27, 66-67 - Good Morning Top-- I can't thank you enough for all the hard work you 
put into the reunion. You really make a difference in the lives of so many important people, Top. In retrospect, the only thing I would 
change the next time is a bigger hospitability room. It served its purpose so well it was hard to get around to see everyone! - The 
banquet at Penn National was great. And the horses were fun too. Linda read out the names and Lee picked them! Thanks for letting 
me include Lee that evening.  I will be happy to help out with the next get together. Just let me know what you need me to do. Hope 
you're enjoying your visit in Colorado. Have a safe trip home. Thanks again, Ralph Richter [[Ralph and Linda provided a substantial 
monetary contribution to the Hershey Reunion, of which, Ralph didn't want me to mention, but thanks again Ralph]]  
 
STOLP, Gary, PFC-SP6, RMC specialist, Det 27 OC64-Dec 67 - Dear El and Patty, First, thanks for all the efforts in making the 2002 
reunion a success. Tom Beall and I agreed that we would work on getting a few more guys from our era to attend the next one. 
My opinions: 
1. I think the reunion should change location each year.  If it moves around the country, guys from other regions are more apt to 
attend. Not every ASA'er west of the Mississippi can afford to travel to the northeast each year.  
2. I recommend cities such as San Diego, Las Vegas, San Antonio, someplace in the mountains of Colorado, Wyoming, Washington 
DC, someplace in Florida - Miami, Tampa, Orlando? 
3. I thought the comment about announcing the location and dates for the next three years is a good idea. This way a person can 
plan, save, get interested.  The dates could vary a little - October for the warmer climates, September for the cooler climates. It 
doesn't have to always be the middle of September. 
4. I think committees should be formed for each reunion.  If a reunion is in California, then get a few locals to pitch in and help with 
arrangments.  You cannot continue to do it all, and it appears that nobody else wants to take over the whole thing. So, rotate the 
site and the organizers. 
5. I think your current committe should reconsider the every other year reunion and stay with the annual reunion.  Momentum and 
interest would be lost during the "off" year.  For those who want an every other year reunion, that is fine. They can attend every 
other year. It was great to see you and Patty again after 35 years. Enjoy your trip to Colorado. Best regards, Gary Stolp  
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                         Larry & Diane Camp, SP5, 05H, Det 27, 67-67 & 4-4, 67-68, Coldwater, MI (1) 

                                                                                     
                                                           Harry Lance & John Kerns – Det 4 
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                                Phil and Donnie Kelly, SP4, S2, Det 27, DE62-MY64, Ridgecrest, CA (2) 
 

                                                                                                               
                                               Harry Lance, SP4, 058, Det 4, 59-60, Nazareth, PA (1) 
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                                          Roy & Mary Norman, SP5, 058, Det 27, 61-62, Caldwell, TX (2) 

 

 

                                                                                                             
                                              Bob & Fran Van Erem, Det 4, 59-60, Olney, MD.,  (1)                                                                                                                                                          
                                        
Hello Elder & Patricia Green. Fran and I had a great time at the reunion in Hershey.  It was good to 
meet other ASA people from Turkey. Everyone was very friendly and we really enjoyed it. It was good 
to see all the pictures of Sinop and how the site developed from the early stages until later. Also the 
pictures of the other sites were interesting.  I did not realize there were so many other locations in 
Turkey.  I particularly enjoyed a sip of the Raki that Glenn Trumpower brought.  It was a great idea.  It 
brought back a lot of memories. I think the reunion was set up very well, you do good work Elder.  
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Fran and I would like to say thanks to everyone we met at the reunion. We enjoyed spending time 
with everyone. Bob & Fran Van Erem    

                                                                                                                                                                                                               
                              Bob and Annie Holder, CSM, 98Z, Det 27, 66-67, Port Charlotte, NC (1) 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                      
          Gary  (The Kid & Jorgy) Jorgensen & Virgie,  05H E5 Det 27 & 4-4, MY66-SE68 (1)  
gH, You did an outstanding job. Next time we will be able to talk hunting a little more.  I just hope 
someone will step up to the plate and try and fill your shoes. I think the agenda starting Friday 
afternoon and winding up on Saturday evening was very good. I think the idea of trying to set up for 
two-three years in advance is a good idea as some will be able to plan on attending certain ones. I 
also think that during the winter months a lot of us northerners would love to escape the snow for a 
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long weekend down south some-where. Gary Stolp had suggested Las Vegas as a destination 
because of price and air transport from anywhere is convenient. I think you need to get out the names 
and email adrs of the reunion comittee to all. Have you thought about a booklet or something like the 
"tans" booklet? I think the DOOL's and other stories that were told at the reunion are as hilarious as 
any Army outfit ever in existence. Again I thank you for your work and I'll see ya again. Jorgy   
 

                                                                                                       
                                 Dan & Marjorie Schoppe, SP5, 32G, Det 27, AP65-OC67, Leander, TX  (2)                                                                                                                                                            
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                                       Kevin & Sylvia Camson, SP4, 982, Det 27, 62-63, Bay Shore, NY (1)                                                                                                                                     
 

                                       
                                                               Jerry Anderson, SP4, 341.10, Det 27, 57-59, Racine, WI (2) 

Elder: First, I had a wonderful time at my first reunion and know what to expect next year.  I hope 
more fellows come from my time frame, 56-58, and place, Ankara. The Friday night get-together was 
the best and interesting with all the slides and comments.  I will try to locate more ASA fellows who 
served in Turkey and make them aware of our group. Thanks again Elder for doing a GRAND JOB! 
Jerry Anderson.  
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MURPHY, Bob & Peg, PFC-SP5, 058, Det 27 and Det 4, AP61-AP62 - Elder, Peggy and I couldn't 
stop talking about the reunion all the way home to Glen Burnie, MD. We both had so many good 
things to say about it.  Most important, though, was the chance to renew old friendships. We also 
really enjoyed the time in the Pennsylvania Suite, to reminisce with others who had served at Det. 27. 
The food at the banquet was super. Thanks for putting so much effort into this affair. Words really 
can't express how deeply grateful I am that you did this. Thanks again. Bob & Peggy Murphy  

POTTER, Elliott & Candy,  058 Det 27, 62-64 - Hi Elder -- Sorry we didn't see you guys 
again after the reunion and before we left but Candy and I were up and away Sunday by 
6:30 due to the long drive back to Maine. - Living where we do we'll have to get used to 
driving long distances to ASA reunions but for the sake of all vets if locations nearest 
the largest population centers (wherever most members are located) might guarantee 
the biggest turnouts. That may mean places like New York, Washington, Boston, get the 
nod over more farflung places like San Francisco, Chicago, even Atlanta. But you have 
a better handle on where most are located than I do. - I thought the Holiday Inn, at least 
THAT Holiday Inn, was super. Everything clean, the staff helpful, food good. 
Suggestion: Could the hospitality room be left open longer -- say from 6 am to 1 a.m.? 
Might give more people a chance to wander in and see sombody they know at odd 
hours. - We didn't check it out, but in the interests of getting breakfast served faster 
rather than a sit-down affair, a standing pot of coffee and continental-type breakfast 
buffet might get some takers. - Don't know who your expenses went for such things as 
hospitality room rental, beer and drinks setups (both great ideas) but some kind of light 
breakfast setup in the party room with coffee might get some traffic... Hope you got 
reimbursed for at least some of your time in this project. I noticed there was a "hat" 
being passed during the banquet for your welfare, but you never know if those things 
work out fairly. Speak up if you got burned on anything. I'm sure the crew would want to 
make it right, you did such a bangup job. Maybe if we limited the after dinner speeches 
to 2-3 minutes each (I'm sure some folks would go longer anyway) things would move 
along faster and keep peoples' interests better. Some-  
body might even get to work in some remarks about things really useful to vets -- like 
how to use their nearest vets hospital if they should need it, or just to compare notes on 
vets benefits like buying drugs, medical care options, etc.) that some of us may be 
entitled to but are not aware of. Did anybody end up playing golf? How did people use 
their Saturday? I'd be interested to know. 

The Winches and Candy and I rode around that part of Pennsyvania for much of the 
day (until photos time) and checked out the chocolate factory but as I look back we 
might have hooked up with the group if there was a focused event during the day 
(maybe there was -- as usual, I'm just out of touch??). Not to say Hershey wasn't a 
good choice -- it was great. Nice to come up with a location that's already got something 
going for it, like Bar Harbor, right in my Maine backyard! I wouldn't mind helping out in 
some sort of limited way with these projects, but time is pretty well accounted for at the 
moment. I'm freelancing for the paper I retired from a year ago and just began work 
taking orders as a telephone op for L.L. Bean, so I'm a little strapped to take on much 
extra right now. We're fixing up two hosues, getting ready to sell one and move to the 
other, which ads to the fun (?)Anybody need a good sleeping bag cheap? Elder.. I 
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forgot to throw in my two cents on the idea of a group trip to Turkey. To hear Hank Neilll 
talk of the changes he's seen in the country it would be great to go and see the new 
Turkey with like-minded guys and their wives, but I have a reservation: What about 
safety? Things in that part of the world are pretty unstable what with terrorism and all. 
What about our group? Would we be sticking our necks out? Elliott (Ellie) Potter  

 
 

                                                                                                                                                                                   
                                          Ted & Sue Willingham, SP5, 33C, Det 27, 66-68, Easthampton, MA  (3)     

 
Elder, - The reunion was GREAT, as was the first one at Ft Devens. We missed the planning meeting 
for the next one because we were seeing the sights and the trolley tour bus broke down, it would be 
better to have the meeting right after the breakfast before everyone goes off to do their own thing so 
no one misses it. We think every year is great if some want it every other year they do not have to 
come every year. I am glad that you have some help for next year, it certainly is too much for one 
person to do. We were glad to have arrived early to help you with set-up it was the least we could do. 
We met a lot of really nice people and enjoyed the area. Thank you for all of the hard work you did to 
make these reunions a success.  
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                                             Chuck & Penny Teschker, Det 27, 059, 60-62, Hartland, MI (2)                                                                                                                                                     
 

Elder-we had the best time. We are very grateful for all your hard work - you and Patti make a great 
team.  Our movies are testimony to all you have done and are doing for this group of vets. Our photos 
are awesome and will bring back many fond memories. Thank you for bringing us together. Chuck 
and Penny Teschker    
 

                                       
                                           Walt & Bev Dubicki, SGT, 058/059, Det 27, 61-63, Louisville, KY (2) 
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                              George & Donna Meisner, SP4, Det 4, 56-57, Shalimar, FL deceased (1) 

 

 

 

                                                                           
                      Roy & Josie DesRuisseaux, PFC, MP, Det 27, 61-62, Upper Darby, PA (2)  
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                       Jim & Marcia Van Brocklin, SP5, Det 4 (Samsun), 1956, Hamburg, NY (2) deceased                                                                                                                                                                           
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                  TAPS 
HOLDER, Robert Eugene, (Bob), DOB: 18MY1928 DOD: 21OC2015, 87y5m6d, CSM E9, 98Z, Det 
27, 66-JN68, (Anne, dec) 
                      

                       
                          CSM (74y) & Anne Holder at the 2002 reunion at Hershey, PA 
 HOLDER, Robert E., CSM, Det 27, 66-JN68, (ANNE), both deceased                             

                      Robert Eugene Holder 

His family will always remember Robert “Bob” Eugene Holder, who had celebrated 
life for 87 years, 5 months and 6 days, before he was taken away by the scourge of lung 
cancer on 21 October, 2015. He was resting peacefully in his bed at home with his 
youngest son and daughter-in-law in Summerville, Chattooga County, Georgia. 

Robert was born to Lewis George Holder and Bernadine Hogan on 18 May 1928 in 
New London, Connecticut. He had an older brother Bernard and an older sister Virginia. 

Growing up and in high school he was known as “The Badger” for his tenacity and 
audacious approach to life. On 16 June 1950, at Saint Patrick’s Cathedral in New York 
City Robert was married to Anna Spinta Colette Acerra. 
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He was frustrated that he wasn’t quite old enough to serve during WWII (he was only 
13 when his mom died the day before Pearl Harbor was attacked). But he enlisted ASAP 
and was decorated for distinguished service during 30 years of active duty in the United 
States Army. Before he became a father he fought alongside his buddies against the 
communist backed troops of Korea. Much later in his career he was with his troops again 
in Phubai, Republic of Vietnam. Robert retired from the United States Army achieving 
the rank of Command Sergeant Major. His last duty post was at Vint Hill Farms Station 
in northern Virginia while he was assigned to the US Army’s Army Security Agency 
(ASA). 

After retiring from the Army Robert worked for the Prince William County, Virginia 
Sheriff’s department and later the Department of Corrections before retiring full time to 
South Gulf Cove neighborhood in Port Charlotte Florida. 

Throughout his military career Robert lived with his wife and four sons on or nearby 
several military bases in the eastern United States. He was posted at many international 
locations with his family and some that were too hazardous for military dependents. 

He had always been a passionate bowler and avid golfer. While his sons were still 
young he found time to referee and or umpire at their football, baseball & basketball 
games. Just five days before his passing he was calling balls & strikes while watching the 
Mets and Cubs play on TV. 

Robert was a past member of the South Gulf Cove Yacht Club and Homeowners 
Association, an usher and Bingo caller at St. Francis of Assisi Church in Placida, a 
member of The Knights of Columbus, American Legion Post 113 and VFW Post 10476 
and a member of BPOE. 

♣He is survived by his sons and daughters-in-law, Lewis George Holder II and 
Analiza Eredia Holder of Port Charlotte, FL, Nancy Mary Holder (widowed spouse of 
Eugene) of Stafford, VA, Edward Anthony Holder of Highspire, PA, Richard James 
Holder and Cynthia Yvette Holder of Summerville, GA; his grandchildren Nathan Cole 
Holder of Myrtle Beach, SC, Melissa Hope (Holder) Swanson of Spotsylvania, VA, 
Megan Faith Holder of Fredericksburg, VA, Margaret Anne (Holder) Beltran of 
Fredericksburg, VA, Zachary Everett Holder of Harrisburg, PA, Hallie Noelle (Hubbell) 
Hoffman of Mechanicsburg, PA, Zoe Anne Holder of Pensacola, FL and Anna Louise 
Eredia Holder of Port Charlotte, FL.; his great-grandchildren, Fate Lucias Swanson, 
Roman Troy Beltran, Scarlett Eliana Swanson, Preston Gabriel Beltran, Isaac Wesley 
Hoffman, Savannah Grace Swanson, Joel Samuel Hoffman; his niece, Gayle Gillespie; 
and her daughters, Shellie and Julie of East Lyme and Salme CT; and his neighbors and 
longtime friends Mike and Eileen Forrester Port Charlotte, FL.  
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Robert is predeceased by his devoted, loving wife Anne Colette Holder, 13 June 2008, 
acutely missed second son, Eugene Thomas Holder, 3 May 2009, and tragically, his first 
great-grandchild Dominic Thomas Beltran, 7 February 2013, also passing on before him 
was brother Bernard when Robert was a young boy and sister Virginia many years ago. 

There was a viewing on 27 October at Lemon Bay Funeral Home, 2 Buchan’s 
Landing, Englewood FL 34223. Robert did not want flowers or donations made in his 
name. Instead he wished all of us would hug our kids, grandkids and great-grandkids! 

Three words that might sum up Robert’s life: Love Thy Neighbor. 

 

 

                                  MAIL call 
BREHM, Vance, E3, 058, Det 4, AU60-7AU61, Bend, OR                                                                                                             
COMROE, Mike, SP4, 059, Tk#3, Det 27, 61-63, Audubon, PA                                                                                                 
CRAM,Phyllis, widow of Gene Cram, CW2, OIC T/A, Det 27, 66-67, Dunnellon, FL                                                                     
FRAERING, Camille, E4, 982, SE57-SE58, New Iberia, LA                                                                                                            
HARDY, William H., CPT, S4, Det 27, Edenton, NC                                                                                                       
MIDTAUNE, Ted, SP5, 058, Tk#3, Det 27, 62-64, Livermore, CA                                                                                       
TAYLOR, Dan, SP6, Det 4, AU61-JL62 & CW3, JA70-DE70, Shirley, MA                                                                           
WADLEY. Jeff, SP5, 058, Tk#4, Det 27, SE62-FE64, Oro Valley, AZ                                                          
WATSON, Jesse, SP5. 98CBU, Det 27 & 4-4, 65-69, Phoenix, AZ 

                      
                     MAIL call in alphabetical order  
 

BREHM, Vance W., YOB: 3DE1936, RA13666167, E3, 058, Det 4, AU60-7AU61, (Connie), 22080 Stormy Ln., 
Bend, OR 97701, 541-388-4770. cvbrehm@msn.com  

 

143: ERC. I would like to locate three members of team at Det 4 in 60/61: A. Larry Teague from St. 
Augustine, FL.,: B. Ralph Weaver from Michigan (may be graduate of Michigan) and C. Dave Keller 
from Levittown NY. Do you have any info or can you start me on correct  
path? New Subject: Had very nice lunch with Donald Aines today in Bend, Oregon and he was nice  
enough to give me signed copy of his new book (Win, Lose, Draw) just hot off the press. We were 
in Sinop together in 60/61. I was in Sinop when Turkish soldier shot at main gate and when Sgt 
Boyds hut burned down. Also on Capt Aines (At that time) losing volleyball team in Athens. 
Appreciate any help you can provide. Will send you short note on my Turkish history.   
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153: Jack Barbieri was in Sinop in the 60/61 time frame. I still see Jack often. He lives in Oakland, 
CA. I talked to him a few days ago and he getting ready to go back to Carlisle for his 50 high School 
reunion. I also correspond with Bob Weems (law professor at old Miss in Jackson )and Jim Mohan 
(in Boston). All of us played on the basketball team that went to Adana for play-off. We are 
looking for Ralph Weaver from Michigan also in Sinop with us and also Bad Aibling after Sinop. We 
are also looking for Dave Keller (New York). Do you have any ideas about Ralph or Dave.? [I 
requested info on the above names, but NIL HRD thereafter - This is a 2-way street, not 1-way just 
from me and makes me want to toss in the towell and let someone take over the DOOL]    

224: Elder, I have been meaning to take some time to send along a few memories from Turkey and today is a good time. 
I recently received my Army records from the National Personnel Records Center and am able to confirm where and 
when I served. If any of your people have not done that it is well worth the effort. Here is my history Brehm, Vance W. 
DOB: 3Dec36, RA13666167, E-4, EOD 30Oct59 Co A USASATR 99322) Fort Devens MA 3 Feb 60-14 Jul 60 TUSLOG Det 4, 
APO 133 18, Aug 60-7 Aug 61 Co A 320 USASABN APO 108, (Bad Aibling) 11 Sep 61 - 27 Sep 61 Hqs&Svc Co, USASAE 
(9420) APO 757 Frankfurt Gutleut Kassern 28Sep61-13 Dec 61 Co A 320 USASABN OPS 14 Dec 61- 19 Jul 62 Fort 
Hamilton NY Discharged 2 Aug 62 I was at Sinop with Col (then Captain) Donald S. Aines. The break from Bad Aibling 
when I went to Frankfurt was to play basketball for the Big Blue. We were the ASA team that traveled all over Germany 
to play at all Division level teams plus many others.. We hit them all and did not lose many games. We ended the season 
at something like 52 wins and 2 losses. Then I went back to Bad Aibling and worked my MOS (058) until I rotated back to 
the US. My home at that time was Carlisle PA. My Army buddy that enlisted with me (Zack Barbieri RA13666166). We 
enlisted on the buddy system and went to Ft Jackson, Ft Devens, Sinop and Bad AIbling together. I got an early out to 
train horses in Carlisle. I have been to your town, Indiana, PA., many times because my Father had a mobile starting gate 
and he started the races at the Indiana County Fair every year.                                
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                                                                 Connie and Vance Brehm  

 

COMROE, Mike, YOB: 1939, 13693057,SP4, 059, Tk#3, Det 27, 61-63, (Jane), 205 Pinetown Rd., Audubon, PA 19403, 610-
666-7402, pennstateblue@verizon.net  

Elder:  Janie and I would like to wish Patty and yourself a very Merry Christmas and a 
very Happy and healthy New Year. We're looking forward to seeing you somewhere in 
2016. Regards, Mike and Jane Comroe 

 

CRAM,Phyllis, widow of Gene Cram, CW2, OIC T/A, Det 27, 66-67, 5180 SW Gardenia Ct., Dunnellon, FL 34431, 352-489-
9085, superchief3@msn.com 

Hi El, I open the DOOL each month, and read about the reunions and scan the remainder to look for names that I 
recognize.     I read the article on Maj. Vannoy this month, but I really seldom know any of the people any more.  I delete 
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them after reading, and I do check my inbox nearly every day.  I think that answers all of the questions that you asked.  I 
don't benefit enough from them to warrant the work that goes into drafting them each month, and I probably should be 
deleted from the list.  

I do appreciate the beautiful and thoughtful emails that you send, and I usually forward them on to friends with whom    
I keep in touch by email.  Hope that you, Patty and family have a Very Merry Christmas.  Love, Phyllis 

 

 

 

FRAERING, Camille Martin Jr., DOB: 28JA36, E4, 982, SE57-SE58, (Mary), 2408 Blue Haven Dr, 
New Iberia, LA 70563   

 

                                             Camille Fraering holding the beer can 

In my haste in DOOL #277 I overlooked the only photo of Camille in my vast files and am 
including it here.  The photo was  included in DOOL #136, dtd 19FE2004 

 

Contacted on 15 January 2003. Started off by saying that he has CRS (can't remember shit), but 
then proceeded to relate his Sinop experience like it was yesterday, but really was 45 years ago. 
Served 2 years and 9 months on active duty plus about  10 years in the reserves and made E7. 
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Remembers his MATS flight to Turkey via Bermuda, to the Azores, Tripoli, Rome and Istanbul 
before boarding a 4-prop Turk airliner to Ankara. Has over 1000 slides that he took in Turkey. 
Remembers exploring a cave in the Sinop area, possibly with Ray Gill. Enjoys Cajun cooking and 
his parents sent regular CARE packages to him in Sinop. Remembers the dogs of Diogenes 
Station and the time in the Spring of 1958 that two Soviet MIGS flew over the post at tree level 
and the resounding BOOM, BOOM that vibrated everything. Recalls Jim Payette and the rat shit 
in his popcorn. Also Sgt Mowrey & his Scotch and milk drink. During a visit by a 3-star General - 
the General  was shown one of the huts - and stepped out the back door and fell down on the 
YELLOW ice. The yellow ice was the way the occupants relieved themselves during the nights 
instead of going to the outdoor latrine. The occupants of that Jamesway later had to dig a new 
latrine 18' long, 8' deep and 5' wide. He did not say that he was one of the guilty persons, but 
believes that one of them was Jim Payette. He related a story about a Charlie Wilder who was a 
Russian lingie and a native Indian who would get drunk as a skunk and start shooting arrows 
from his bow from his bunk many times. At least once they had to tie Charlie to his bunk so that 
he would not harm anyone during those drinking sprees. Charlie was well known for throwing 
the MILL at his position onto the floor because it kept malfunctioning. Once he did it in the 
presence of a 3-Star General who had previously fell on the yellow ice. Was a good friend of LT 
Tom Isophoring and would go to Sinop with him until the CO put a stop to it. Said that he did 
not want officers hobnobing with EM during off-duty hours. Remembers that someone in the 
mail room was opening outgoing mail and taking money therefrom. He reports that he lost 
nearly $1000 from that thief. The suspect never was caught. Purchased a 9mm Browning FN 
pistol from another GI at Sinop with the intent to use it in case Det 4 had to be evacuated. In 
that case he was prepared to walk out in old Turkish clothes and use the pistol for his defense.  

Camille had no paperwork (ben ami) for the pistol and took care in disassembling the pistol and 
packed it in his luggage when rotating to the states. During a customs check at the 
Ankara airport - the barrel fell out and he had thoughts of spending time  

in a Turk prison. Camille related to me that he will never forget the look on that inspector's face 
which he interpreted to be saying, "YOU GOT TO BE THE DUMBEST SOB ON EARTH - 
TRYING TO TAKE THIS PISTOL OUT OF TURKEY!!" Camille promised to sit down and put 
my jumbled words into a readable BIO and send it to me soon 

 

DOOL#39 dtd 1JA2001:  An email exchange between CWO Jimmy Q. Nolan and SP5 Mark 
Hamilton. Nolan ask Hamilton if he knew the name of the black Captain who was 
assigned to S4.  Hamilton replied that his name was William H. Hardy and that he was 
later a POW in Vietnam 

 

 

HARDY, William H., Det 27, 222 Burnt Mill Rd., Edenton, NC 27932, 252-482-1520 Ret LTC 

WILLIAM H. HARDY, Major - United States Army - Captured: June 30, 1967 - Released: February 
13, 1973 

///Awarded Silver Star for escape attempt during August 1967//// 
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In was late in the afternoon when I was returning from Saigon, via Bein Hoa, 

following a truck filled with troops along a highway which I had not travelled 

before. The truck stopped in a small village, but I continued on because the 

1st Division had recently cleared this road - it was a presumably secure area. 

I passed an American platoon, then a mine exploded near the lead tank and blew 

a hole in the road. Suspecting ambush, I stopped my vehicle, turned around and 

drove down the road away from the explosion. Suddenly, about 30 VC stood up 

and started firing at me. I attempted to evade the gunfire, applied the brakes 

and skidded across the road. The VC surrounded me and ordered me out of the 

vehicle; I was in a presumed clear area and they were armed, including 

anti-tank weapons. I became their captive that day in 1967. 

 

For the next six years the living conditions were simple, crude and 

uncomfortable. I was moved to several different compounds, all constructed 

basically the same. The buildings had dirt floors about 12 to 18 inches higher 

than the surrounding ground to keep out the water; thatched leaf roofs; sides 

constructed of logs close enough to prevent one from putting his head between 

them. The cells were small and contained a bed made of bamboo or wood; 

sometimes we POW's were allowed to make tables. When there was no apparent 

danger, the cell was locked; if they thought there was danger, we were chained 

inside the cell and the door was locked. 

 

Due to poor medical aid and worse food, most POW's were sick during 

confinement. The medical personnel were ill trained to perform any function 

greater than administering injections. Because of this lack of experience and 

medical supplies, the POW's I saw suffered from various illnesses including 

beriberi, malaria and diarrhea. The food was sparse and did not contain much 

nourishment. I was able to survive on some food that killed others; I had had 

it very hard when I was growing up, so some of the foods didn't bother me. 

 

Our limited clothing and cold weather also contributed to sickness. I used a 

piece of nylon to keep some of the rain  from blowing through the cracks and 

into my cell. 
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The treatment of POW's by the captors included questioning and harassment. 

After I was captured I asked  questions  about the military situation; these 

sessions were usually quite lengthy. Harassment varied a lot;  the lower 

the mentality  of the guards the greater the harassment. However the N.V.A. 

regulars were  more brutal than any of the VC. I was never tortured except 

to have my food taken away from me. In my opinion that was worse than being 

beaten because we simply didn't have enough food. I've stolen food from the 

hogs because they were being fed better than I. 

 

In  all of our of years there we were never issued any Red Cross packages. I 

was permitted to write but I know the letters were never mailed. I did receive 

three letters from my wife all in August of 1970 as part of the propaganda 

move because at that time a peace settlement was being negotiated. 

 

My internment began while I was serving as a province advisor to MACV Team 91 

Special Duty to the USAID Pacification Office of Civil Affairs. There were 

times when I felt that I would never be released that I had lived my last 

minutes. If you would speak in terms of a person having nine lives I could 

attempt to tell you how it feels to have lived all nine of them to the last 

second. 

 

=========================== 

William Hardy retired from the United States Army as a Lt. Colonel. He lives 

in North Carolina. 

 

MIDTAUNE, Ted B., YOB: 1939, RA17615013, SP5, 058, Tk#3, Det 27, 62-64, (Merry), 1752 
Montecito Cir., Livermore, CA 94550, 925-443-3252, tbmidtaune@comcast.net  

Hey Hornet: I remember Gary Stuart very well, and he fit in with the Calvin Pope crowd. We all 
did. Most were involved with  

Escogeing (sp), so Gary,s  temporary demotions  were not a surprise. Mine included. Surprised 
he did not remember others. We partied together in Ankara (with his first wife) many times. 
Roy Acuff was good, but could not compete with Bob Hope's Christmas presentation in Ankara 
on Christmas - Miss USA and others. The reverse strip was especially interesting. This was  
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either in 62 (or maybe 63). The place in downtown Ankara was packed. Please don't quit the 
DOOL's. Thanks from Ted- Sp5, ASA- 61 to 64,  Det 27 year and a  half.  And, actually, trick 3 was 
much better than trick 4 in all aspects!  Isn't it interesting about the present situation in the 
area after we had been there.  Things could have been a lot different. Especiallly with the  

revolution during that time. Thanks again, hornet 

 

MIDTAUNE, Ted B., YOB: 1939, RA17615013, SP5, 058, Tk#3, Det 27, 62-64, (Merry), 1752 
Montecito Cir., Livermore, CA 95062, 408-667-1259, wthesiger@earthlink.net  

 

ROSE, Pat, YOB: 1931, 1LT, CO Det 4, AP55-MY56, (Anne), PO Box 393, Junction, TX 76849, 325-
446-2252, w5ozi1@verizon.net,  Ret COL 

                                                                                                                                                 
L-R: 1LT Pat Rose, Shadi Bei (Turk interpretor), Maj Green, John Pruett, Bill Stuckert, CPT Walt 
Garrett. Pat Rose was a Signal Corps officer and was the first officer assigned to Det 4 

Hello Elder, I was interested in the photo on page 20 of DOOL 277, where I was shown with a 
movie camera toward the photographer.  I was in IKE class A uniform, while the others were in 
civvies or fatigues....As I remember the incident so long  ago it was after I had left as CO of Det 
4, and had returned from USASE in Heidelberg...don’t know why, but it was in the days of a 
large build up of Det 4 on the “hill”.  I am mostly curious to know from where or whom you 
received the photo.  At 84, I have never recognized any of the folks shown on any of the pages.  
BTW, you referred to me as the first CO at Det. 4.  That is not correct, as I clearly remember 
that there was one before me, named Bobby, who the EM’s used to roll out of bed for P... call 
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at night.  After I got there, Major Arthur Lawry straightend that out.  He was a tough boss, but 
fair. I still have a “spook” ceramic figure here which several have asked me to give away...I 
won’t do that, but will see if I can have a photo sent to you when possible. Warmest regards, 
Pat Rose 

TAYLOR, Daniel H. Jr., YOB: 1935, SP6, Det 4, AU61-JL62 & CW3, JA70-DE70, (Janet), 110 Walker 
Rd., Shirley, MA 01464, 978-425-2272, cw3usaret@comcast.net  

I am glad I got out when I did.   I was very proud and happy to be a  Crusty Warrant.  In 
May of 1973 I got a call from the Warrant Officer Branch at DA.   I was told that because 
I was going to be promoted to CW4 in October that I had to report to Fort Rutger the 
first week of June to attend the Senior Warrant Course.... I told them that my retirement 
papers would be in the mail the next week so I was removed from the promotion 
list......  I had not attended any of the other Warrant Courses because there were none 
when I was coming up through the Warrant ranks.  I am just not a school type person 
and did not want to go back to school at the age of 38 
Dan 
 

 

WADLEY. Jeffrey L., YOB: 1940, RA16713260, E3-E5, 058, Tk#4, Det 27, SE62-FE64, 
(Marcia), 12436 N. Mt Bigelow Rd., Oro Valley, AZ 85737, 520-498-5078, 
jeffwadley@msn.com  
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WATSON, Jesse (Shooter), YOB: 1945, RA19840988, E4-E5, 98CBU, Det 27 & 4-4, 65-69, (Jimmy 
Lou), 6815 N. 13 Pl., Phoenix, AZ 85104, 602-266-1279, azguide@cox.net 

                                                                
                     OUR DEAR FRIEND SHOOTER WATSON WHO STILL CALLS ME SGT GREEN 

 

                               THAT’S ALL 
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